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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to 
upgrade Orange Grove Public School to provide to include additional classrooms and new core 
facilities to meet the enrolment needs for the community. 

Remediation works 

Over the weekend, material containing suspected bonded asbestos was found in Orange Grove 
Public School’s playground.  

Testing will be conducted by an independent hygienist to confirm the nature of the material and if 
remediation is needed. 

As a precaution, the area has been cordoned off to keep students, staff and school visitors 
separate. 

If the material is confirmed to contain asbestos, remediation of the area of the will be undertaken 
by an independent hygienist, after school hours and the school will receive a clearance certificate 
before the area is reopened to students and staff. 

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws, and the site-specific 
Asbestos Management Plan, completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies, and guidelines.     

For more information about asbestos, visit the NSW Health website: 
health.nsw.gov.au/environment/factsheets   

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. We will 
keep the community updated. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact School Infrastructure during business 
hours on the contact details below.  
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